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Hello Silver Wolf Families, 

 

As you are probably aware of by now, the Government of Ontario has de-
cided to lift many of the COVID-19 health and safety measures in 
schools.  Effective Monday March 21, 2022, students and staff will no long-
er be required to wear a mask.  As we are learning and working in an inclu-
sive environment, staff, students and community members will be treated 
with kindness and respect regardless of their decision to wear or not wear a 
mask.  We will continue to promote personal hygiene routines and have a 
safe environment for your children to learn.  Thank you for your flexibility 
and patience as we move through different protocols and procedures. 

 

Over the March Break, we ask that you and your children take a few 
minutes to reflect on the school year so far. What have been the successes 
for your family that you can build on? What are some areas that you can 
improve? Remembering that the relationship between home and school is 
critical to a successful learning community, what communication systems 
have been the most successful for you, your child and your child’s teacher? 
What is the form of communication that best suits? Writing in the agenda, 
email, phone calls and video meetings are all acceptable methods of con-
tact. Please make sure that you know which to use to maintain communica-
tion with your child’s teacher. This communication is not only to relay in-
formation but to come up with plans and strategies to try and create a more 
successful learning environment for your children. Please let us know if 
there is an alternate form of communication that you need from the school 
in order to help maintain a clear flow of information. We thank you for all 
that you do to support and advocate for your children! 

 

 

David Williams 

Principal  

Stonebridge Public School  
Tel: (905) 887-2427 or (647)-795-7651 
Fax: (905) 887-7841 
168 Stonebridge Drive 
Markham, Ontario L6C 2Z8 

 

Message from our Administrators  

MARCH 2 0 22  

 

The Stonebridge Story 

PRINCIPAL 

David Williams 

VICE-PRINCIPAL 

Sumir Bansal  

SUPERINTENDENT 

Laura Leesti 

TRUSTEE 

Ron Lynn 

Website: http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/stonebridge.ps  

        Email: Stonebridge.ps@yrdsb.ca 

 Follow us on twitter: @StonebridgePS 

 

School Day Schedule 

 

8:45 am Entry 

8:55-10:35 

Learning Block 

10:35 - 11:05 

Recess 

11:05– 12:45 

Learning Block 

12:45-1:45 

Lunch 

1:45-3:25 

Learning Block 

3:25 

Dismissal 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/stonebridge.ps
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The York Region District School Board is committed to maintaining a deep and con-
tinuous focus on diversity, equity, and inclusion. The board proudly recognizes the 
significance of International Women's Day (IWD) as a key moment to elevate and 
amplify female empowerment worldwide and to celebrate women's social, economic, 
cultural, academic, and political achievements locally and globally. 
 
International Women's Day has been recognized for over a century, with the first 
IWD gathering of over a million people in 1911. In 1977, the United Nations General 
Assembly adopted a resolution calling on member states to proclaim a day for wom-
en's rights and gender parity. Following the United Nations' lead, Canada declared 
March 8 as International Women's Day. To achieve a gender equal world, it is essen-
tial to notice and name the existing inequality and examine and challenge uncon-
scious biases and harmful gender-based stereotypes. The International Women's Day 
2022 campaign exemplifies this commitment through the theme of #BreakTheBias.  
 
Imagine a gender equal world. A world free of bias, stereotypes, and discrimination. 
A world that is diverse, equitable, and inclusive. A world where difference is valued 
and celebrated. Together we can forge women's equality. Collectively we can all 
#BreakTheBias.  
 
(IWD 2022 campaign theme: ##BreakTheBias. (2022). from https://
www.internationalwomensday.com/Theme)  
 

International Women’s Day 2022  
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The Parent, Family and Community Engagement Advisory Committee 
(PEAC) and Leadership Development and Engagement team are pleased 

to announce the return of the annual 
 

PEAC Regional Symposium: Parent Voice Matters! 
Wednesday, May 4, 2022 

7:00 pm - 9:00 pm 
 
The theme for 2022 will continue to focus on successful strategies for im-
proved parent engagement. This year’s PEAC Regional Symposium 
(previously called Regional Parent Symposium)  will be guided by the Di-
rector’s Action Plan (DAP) and its fourth goal which commits the YRDSB 
to build trust and collaborative relationships with students, families and 
staff through respectful and responsive communication focused on 
shared solutions. 
This event will be virtual. Please visit the PEAC Regional Symposium 

webpage  for more information on registration for this event and work-

shops in the upcoming weeks.   

 

PEAC Regional Symposium  

http://www.yrdsb.ca/AboutUs/BoardPlans/Pages/Directors-Annual-Plan.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/AboutUs/BoardPlans/Pages/Directors-Annual-Plan.aspx
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/school-councils/peac-regional-symposium
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/school-councils/peac-regional-symposium
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For students new to our school and those returning to in-person learning, please note 
the following: 
 
Regular school hours: 
 
First bell               8:40 am                              
School starts        8:55 am 
Recess/Snack break 10:35-11:05 am 
Lunch time            12:45-1:45 pm 
School ends         3:25 pm 
 
Please send student to school with a snack, lunch, indoor shoes and a reusable water 
bottle.  They should be dressed for the weather as they go out daily for recess and 
lunch breaks.  
 
On the first day in person, please arrive at the main school doors around 8:30 am, 
ring the door bell and a staff member will come out to greet/guide you.   
 
At the moment only staff and students are permitted in the school building. 
 
Each morning before attending school, please ensure to do the Covid screening for 
your child.  

 

Screening Tool:  

https://www.york.ca/wps/portal/yorkhome/health/yr/covid-19/
stayingsafeatschool/stayingsafeatschool/ 

 

Once the above is done and if they are good to attend school, please complete this 
questionnaire using your child’s GAPPS log in.  We will provide to you as soon as it 
becomes available to us, or if you have not received it prior to school time, please call 
the office.  

 

Self-Screening Confirmation:  

https://covidscreening.yrdsb.ca/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2fHome%
2fQuestionnaire 

Information for New and Returning Students 

https://www.york.ca/wps/portal/yorkhome/health/yr/covid-19/stayingsafeatschool/stayingsafeatschool/!ut/p/z1/jVBNT4NAEP0tHjiWHba0LN5W1AJtg4mxxb2YhfJlkCW7C6T-ekltYhoVndu8vI95gxiKEWt4XxVcV6Lh9bg_s-VLQFeB768hjGziAYWIhtghcOdaaH8iwC9DAbH_6CcIbNo-_CtgbIDl1tsWiLVcl7O
https://www.york.ca/wps/portal/yorkhome/health/yr/covid-19/stayingsafeatschool/stayingsafeatschool/!ut/p/z1/jVBNT4NAEP0tHjiWHba0LN5W1AJtg4mxxb2YhfJlkCW7C6T-ekltYhoVndu8vI95gxiKEWt4XxVcV6Lh9bg_s-VLQFeB768hjGziAYWIhtghcOdaaH8iwC9DAbH_6CcIbNo-_CtgbIDl1tsWiLVcl7O
https://covidscreening.yrdsb.ca/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2fHome%2fQuestionnaire
https://covidscreening.yrdsb.ca/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2fHome%2fQuestionnaire
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Kindergarten Registration 2022—2023 

 

Kindergarten registration for the 2022-2023 school year started on Friday, January 14, 2022.  
Children who turn four or five years old during 2021, live within the school boundary and whose 
parents/guardians are public school tax supporters will be eligible to register for Kindergarten.  

Families can register using the following options: 

1. Online using Edsby - Families can access the online Kindergarten registration information 

at www.yrdsb.ca/Kindergarten> Registration;  

2. By email - Families can download the fillable PDF Elementary School Registration Form at 

www.yrdsb.ca/Kindergarten and email the completed registration form to the school's email 

address found on the school website; 

3. By phone - Families can request school support via telephone or video conference with the 

school administrator to complete the registration form, with translation or interpretation sup-

port as needed; 

4. By mail or appointment - Call the home school to have a paper registration package (with 

relevant resources) mailed to them. Families can then complete the paper registration package, 

call the school to book an appointment to drop off the completed package. Please note that this 

process is by appointment only. Families must follow all school COVID-19 protocols while on 

site. All permitted visitors must wear a mask. This registration process is offered in extenuat-

ing circumstances.  

Please note, at this time, under our health and safety protocols, we cannot accept walk-in registra-

tions.  

Once you have completed your application, the school will contact you to make an appointment to 

review and verify the required documents when the school reopens.  

Our Kindergarten programs are caring and welcoming where children learn through exploration, 

play and inquiry. You can learn more at www.yrdsb.ca/Kindergarten. We look forward to welcom-

ing our new students and families to the school.  

http://www.yrdsb.ca/kindergarten
http://www.yrdsb.ca/AboutUs/Policy/Documents/FOR-schooladmission-163-01.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/kindergarten
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/stonebridge.ps/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/school-reopening/Pages/Health-and-Safety.aspx
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/school-registration
http://www.yrdsb.ca/kindergarten


10  

If your child is going to be absent / late, please report via Edsby before the bell time.  

If you do not have an Edsby account or need help with setting it up, please contact the office @ 

905-887-2427 or email stonebridge.ps@yrdsb.ca 

TO REPORT A STUDENT ABSENCE/LATE:  

LOGIN TO: yrdsb.edsby.com / CALL 905.887.2427  

 

Report Absences or Late 

Nut & Scent Free Environment 

 

This is a reminder that many students and staff have life threatening allergies to nuts. As a re-

sult, we ask that all snacks and lunches are nut free. Please take the time to read the labels on 

snacks to ensure they are nut safe. We also ask that you do not use 

peanut butter substitutes such as Wow Butter. Nutella is a nut 

product and must not come to school.  

 

The chemicals used in scented products can 

make some people sick, especially those with 

fragrance sensitivities, asthma, allergies and 

other medical conditions. To help keep the air 

healthy for everyone, our school has a scent-free policy.  

Reminders 

Please do not drop off any items for students such as water, snack, lunch, clothing, homework, etc.  
The same applies to special occasions like birthdays or other celebrations. 

Please email or call the school if you are moving to a new address so that we can update our rec-

ords.  Be prepared to provide us with the proof of address. 

If there are any other changes such as contact information, pickup, etc., please let us know. 


